It's been a great year for myself leading the Sax 3's Men's team. We have continued to develop young, and old, players in a comfortable background where it is all about enjoyment and not necessarily the result. We have actually had some good results in the Winter season with one of our best seasons from a results point of view in this years winters league. However the main thrust of the team is about enjoying playing against some great opposition. Youngsters Finn and Linus have flourished and have improved massively from year to year. We have also welcomed some new (slightly older) players who have shown some potential for the future and for the upper teams. As I have said before the 3's are there for a comfortable place for the inexperienced and also more nervous and anxious players to play in a comfortable background to gain confidence.

Whilst we will not be entertaining the 3's in the summer season this is only down to the lack of numbers of players available in the summer league. However with the work we have done over the last 3 years in the 3's we have a bunch of players who now have the confidence to play in the 2's, and potentially 1's! I have also taken on the captaincy of the 2's to assist Roger so he can deal with the mixed team.

I think the men's team are in a great place and I am looking forward to the summer season!

David
